
               IFF - Office Report 

 1

          Appendix 4a 

Report from WFC C-Division 2006, Spain 02.05. – 07.05.2006  

Report on 
present issues 

General on the competition 
Meetings: Technical meeting and Referee meetings 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Report on 
present issues 

General on the WFC 2006 C-division:     
Organizer: 
Spain worked with a small top steered organization but with quite a lot of volunteers during the 
competition (more than two years ago). It worked well during the WFC but i.e. the web site did not live 
up to what could be expected of such an event. As Mr. Liljelund has reported the IFF made a space in 
the front page of www.floorball.org to inform about the matches and results.  
 
Quality of the teams and the competition: 
The teams performed and behaved well as from the start of the tournament. All teams had improved 
since last time seen and Poland had to work hard to come out on top. Specially the Slovakian team has 
had a very good progress during the past two years – both when it comes to playing skills and, even 
more, when it comes to good sportsmanship and general behaviour. 
 
Special events: 
The referee pair Ingebrigtsli/Holmberg (NOR) missed their flight due to late arrival to the gate in Oslo. 
They were re-booked and arrived one day late meaning the Alakare/Koskela (FIN) refereed two 
matches the first day. 
After the national anthems of the match France-Poland (5th of May) it was noted that it was wet in a 
corner of the arena. The rain had found its way through the roof! As soon as it was realized that it 
wouldn’t stop raining the match was moved to the B-arena and started about 45 minutes late. Good co-
operation between the jury, organizer, referees and teams made this switch work smoothly. 
 
Meetings: 
Technical meeting: 
All teams had handed in their team lists and there were no questions related to anti-doping. Even the 
part with the team colours at each match went well. 
As Mr. Liljelund reports there were some complaints based on the IFF info of the WFC C-division (the 
lack of an updated web info). This together with the Polish mood (based on lack of food) created bad 
vibrations during the technical meeting. Later in the tournament there was nothing left of these bad 
vibrations – on the contrary all teams seemed to enjoy the tournament.  
 
Referee meetings: 
Since we were such a small group we all, basically, participated in the referee meetings.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming 
meetings and 
issues 

 

 
Issues that need 
to be discussed 
or decided upon 

- The necessity for the organizer to have a well working information flow web site included. 

 
New ideas, 
etc… 

Nothing to report. 

 


